
 

 

 

Important note regarding SCA financials (990, audit) --  SCA recently underwent a 

change in its fiscal year cycle between 2011 & 2012. SCA's fiscal year 2011 was actually 

a six-month period from October 1, 2010 to March 31, 2011. As a result, the FY11 

financials reflect only a six-month period, not an entire twelve-month fiscal year. The 

fiscal year was adjusted to better align with SCA’s business cycle. Please contact 

Richard Seaman, CFO or Sharon Mezzack, Controller if you have any questions about 

our financials or the information contained within. 
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